
I n this Advent season, I would like to thank all the Knights 
who give their time and effort to 
God, the Church and community 
to make our council a wonderful 
council of Catholic Knights, and 
recently with the help of the chili 
cookout in the courtyard and par-
ticipation with the Life Chain fol-
lowing! 
The 7th annual fall Father-Son 
Campout at Delaney Creek Park 
next to the Knobstone Trail in 
Southern Indiana was a splendid 
success, maybe the best ever, but 
not for the normal reasons. The 
weather forecast did not look 
promising, but we decided not to 
let this discourage our group and 
especially the boys. Friday was 
awesome, but Saturday morning 
rain came at a steady rate for the 
most part, but we persevered. As 
the adults stayed in the shelter 
Saturday morning, the boys were 
boys (awesome) and stayed out-
side in the rain around the camp-
fire and chopped firewood.  
In the afternoon, I asked who 
wanted to go on the famous 
ñDeath Marchò (hike of about 5 
miles or more) not expecting eve-
ryone to go, but lo and behold, all 
hands went up (some dads were 
forced because of pride I think). 
We had a great time and built a 
fire along the trail at lunch under 
a tarp shelter.  
Eventually, the rain let up and 
we finished the hike with the nor-
mal campout activities (chopping 
wood, hatchet throwing, hide-and-
seek, praying the rosary, songs 

around the campfire, etc.), plus 
the boys caught minnows from 
the lake. Best of all, we had an 
awesome sunset.  
For me, it is always a joy to see 
boys being boys. It was great 
brotherly time, too, and seeing 
the sons in action, ñnot rain, not 
wind, not threat of storm é .ò In 
the end, we survived and thrived 
through the rain and wind and, 
with all that, we were treated a 
glorious sunset (check out the 
stunning picture on Page 3, com-
pliments of Brother Jim Wag-
ner). Looking forward to next 
year! 
Next, I hope I do not embarrass 
these Brothers, but I would like to 
highly commend these two Broth-
er Knights (that I know of) for 
their heroic/manly sacrifice of 
donating one of their kidneys for 
their fellow man: Brothers Tom 
Lorenz, recently, and Rick Ham-
mond, many years ago.    
On another subject, please vol-
unteer for Holy Family Shelter 
and Caf® Rosario or other activi-
ties to support your fellow man 
and Church. It is a great oppor-
tunity for your whole family. Any 
questions, just ask me.   

As Grand Knight, I try to plan 
for the future, and in the next 
month we have the great oppor-
tunity to take advantage of sup-
porting Life (Be Men) and de-
fending the unborn ñpeople 
group,ò as I like to say, in the In-
diana March for Life on Wednes-
day, Jan. 22, lead/assisted by our 
own brother Knights of Santo Ro-
sario Council. Come join us to 
stand for truth and beauty! See the 
parish bulletin for details on the 
March. 
Also, in the near future, Lent 
will be starting with Ash Wednes-
day on Feb. 26, so ñBe Preparedò 
like a good Boy Scout ð whether 
or not you were a scout.   
Again, I want to encourage all to 
attend business meetings on the 
first Wednesday of every month 
at 6:45 p.m. (although it will be 
the second Wednesday in January 
because of the New Yearôs holi-
day), but especially attend Mass 
beforehand at 5:45 p.m. After the 
meeting, enjoy some fraternity, 
food (South of Chicago pizza, 
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Next business meeting is Wednesday, January 8, at 6:45 p.m. ñ Please plan to attend! 
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Italian beef sandwiches, etc.) and Menôs Holy Hour 
from 9-10 p.m. (although there will be no holy hour 
in January). 
If you have ideas that you would like to see our 
council do and get involved in and are willing to as-
sist,  please contact me and send me PICTURES to 
be put into the new K of C photo album! 
I would like to end with something I just read from 
ñInto the Breach,ò an apostolic exhortation to men 
by the Most Rev. Thomas J. Olmstead, bishop of 

Phoenix, about being a man:  

As Blessed Pier Giorgio Frassati said, ñTo 
live without faith, without a patrimony to de-
fend, without a steady struggle for truth ð 
that is not living, but existing.ò  

And from Pope Emeritus Benedict XVI:  

You were not made for comfort; you were made for 
greatness.   

Merry Christmas to all, and I hope you have a safe 
and prosperous new year! 
May God bless you, Brother Knights! 
Vivat Jesus! 

Grand Opening 
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Above: a fine group of fathers and sons pose along the Death March trail. 

Right: it takes more than a little rain to stop the boys from making a fire. 

Below: a makeshift cover allows the hikers to stay dry and warm by building a 
fire along the trail. 


